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ORDER

DISPOSITION: RULE AMENDED

On February 5, 2009, the Public Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission)
filed a Notice of Proposed Rulemaking and Statement of Need and Fiscal Impact with the
Secretary of State. Notice was provided to certain legislators specified in ORS 183.335(1)(d)
on February 6, 2009, and to all interested persons on the service lists maintained pursuant to
OAR 860-011-0001 on February 11, 2009. Notice of the rulemaking was published in the
March 2009 Oregon Bulletin.

DISCUSSION AND COMMENTS

The proposed amendments to OAR 860-032-0620 clarify the penalty waiver
provisions, the deferral provisions, and the need for an officer of the telecommunications
provider to sign the quarterly contribution report in order to verify the information in the
report as accurate and complete. As noted in the notice, filing inaccurate or incomplete
contribution reports can lead to monetary penalties for a telecommunications provider.

Qwest Corporation (Qwest), Technologies Management, Inc. (TMI), and
Verizon Northwest Inc. (Verizon) filed comments. At issue in all the comments was the
proposed requirement that the contribution report be signed by an officer of the
telecommunications provider.

In its comments, Qwest noted that requiring the signature of an officer, rather
than an authorized company employee, adds an administrative burden by requiring the
transport of the documents to and from its headquarters location and by requiring additional
levels of review prior to the officer’s signature. Qwest proposed requiring the signature of an
authorized company employee on the contribution report rather than an officer of the
company.










